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	Watchfield Parish Council




Planning Policy Joint Projects Team,

South and Vale District Councils,

Abbey House,

Abbey Close,

Abingdon,

OX14 3JE

March 24th 2015

Dear Planning Policy Joint Projects Team

Re: Science Vale Area Action Plan

Watchfield Parish Council would like the following comments to be taken into consideration with regard to the above document:-
There seems little connect between the Science Vale strategy the rest of the Planning department at the Vale of White Horse District Council. If the main focus of generating employment opportunities in the Vale is to be concentrated around the Science Vale, it would be logical, sensible, and economically and environmentally prudent to concentrate housing in the same area. In contradiction of this, housing development has been scatter-gunned across the district resulting in the prospect that almost everyone will have to commute on routes already over capacity (e.g. the A420). If the assumption is that everyone will commute there needs to be a fundamental change in developer contributions to ameliorate this effect. This disconnect between housing and employment does not chime with the aspiration that, ‘we will provide well connected and easily accessible places’.
Defining the boundaries of the Science Vale to those outlined completely ignores the concomitant effect of associated development elsewhere in the Vale. Funding and solutions to problems will be confined to the boundaries of the Science Vale and communities along commuter routes will suffer with no compensation.
The aspiration of achieving growth without compromising natural beauty, historic and rural character is laughable given the dramatic urbanisation of villages that has already occurred in the Vale through over development and disproportionate housing growth.
Ensuring timely delivery of infrastructure is something which does not currently happen in any form. Indeed, senior planning policy officers have related at public meetings that infrastructure will only follow development, not happen alongside or prior to. Hence, all existing and new residents will suffer from inadequate infrastructure for the new developments, whether they be housing or employment.
There is insufficient detail within the plan and a complete absence of costings. Statements are aspirational but subject to change, interpretation and manipulation. This plan does not serve as a guarantee that new development will satisfy any of the criteria indicated. It seems reliant on the provision of potential employment as a trump card that will outstrip all other sustainability issues. Existing residents are deeply concerned that character of the Vale is being deleted in favour of satisfying nationally required housing and employment targets. There needs to be far more visible co-operation and connect between all aspects of planning in the Vale, County and neighbouring districts to ensure any plans are supportable, sustainable and in keeping with the rural character of the Vale.

Kind regards,

Claire Arnold

Clerk to Watchfield Parish Council
All correspondence should be addressed to the Clerk
Chairman

Sue Nodder – 11 Oxford Square – Watchfield – Oxon – SN6 8TB
Tel: 01793 780329 – e-mail francisandsue2004@yahoo.co.uk
Clerk
Claire Arnold - Watchfield Village Hall – Chapel Hill – Watchfield – Oxon – SN6 8TA
Tel: 01793 784874 – e-mail watchfieldclerk@hotmail.co.uk
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